

Mark Shears

By email only: request-517823-e2c2cbd8@whatdotheyknow.com

Date: 11 September 2018 Our ref: 2018-754

Reply contact name is: Kieran Kilgallen

Dear Mr Shears

I write in connection with your email request for information dated 04 September 2018 regarding motorcycle accidents between March and November 1942.

I am required by the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to handle all requests in a manner that is blind as to the identity and motives of the requestor. Any information released as a response to a request is regarded as being published and therefore in the public domain without caveat.

Following receipt of your request, searches were conducted within the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner. Your request for information has now been considered and I am able to respond as follows:

## You wrote:

I'm trying to find out who my grandfather was, before the birth of my father he was in a motorcycle accident & died , just wondering if you have any records of motorcycle accidents in Wiltshire in 1942 from March until November , would be so grateful if you could help me solve my puzzle, means a lot to myself & family.

## Response

Searches of the OPCC show that no such information is held. I am unable to confirm whether Wiltshire Police might hold this information, but I can transfer this request to the Force Disclosure Unit if you instruct me to do so. Alternatively I suggest contacting the Wiltshire and Swindon History Centre <a href="http://wshc.eu/">http://wshc.eu/</a> who might be able to help with your search.

Yours sincerely

Naji Darwish

**Deputy Chief Executive** 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon

London Road, Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 2RD

Telephone: 01380 734022 Facsimile: 01380 861313

Email: pcc@wiltshire.pcc.pnn.gov.uk
Web Site: www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk